Chattahoochee Council			Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting 	           Boy Scouts of America
August 18, 2016

The meeting took place at the George & Jo Jeter Scout Service Center. The meeting started at 6:00pm.

Attendance: Jennifer Abbey, Joseph Brannan, Frank Lumpkin, Harlan Price, Mark Strunk, Ted Whealton
Guests: Todd Sandt and Gary Bolen
Staff: Anthony Berger, Philip Wright, Michael Gullion, and Beth Davis.
There was a quorum of 7 present. 
Summary of Announcements, Decisions & Actions:
· A motion was made by Ted Whealton and a second made by Harlan Price and all agreed to pass and accept the April Executive Committee meeting minutes.
· JTE- the Council should be at Gold by year’s end if we balance the budget.
· The Annual National Meeting is in Orlando, Florida May 24-26, 2017.
· The Nominating Committee has had a change in leadership. Roy Plummer has accepted to be the new chair. He will not be able to hold an Executive Committee position now because of this.
· Gary Bolen gave presentation to the board on the Conclave that the Council OA Lodge will host at Camp FGL April 13-15 2017. 11 lodges will attend with expected number of participants to be close to 1000.
· A motion was made by Harlan Price and a second was made by Jennifer Abbey to approve the Council Audit all present were in agreement.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Motion by Joseph Brannan to approve moving our Endowment funds to the BSA National Assessment Management Group second was made by Harlan Price and all in favor to pass and approve. It will be presented to Executive Board in September.
Commissioner Service Report (Jennifer Abbey):
· 332 unit visits have been made this year vs 112 this time last year. 
Treasurer’s Report (Joseph Brannan):
· Liquidity ratio is .22.
· Jeter Estate Trust funds have come in and have to be placed in Endowment.
Finance (Anthony Berger & Joseph Brannan for Rob McKenna):
· Fundraising dinners are complete and went well. There is still clean-up for fundraising to be done. 
· There are 34 units that have signed up to sell popcorn so far. Every district has a strong Popcorn Chair this year.
· 2017 DCAD honorees should be identified by October.
Properties (Harlan Price):
· Some a/c units are in need of repair at Camp FGL.
· Carpenter bees and woodpeckers continue to be an issue at FGL.
· The Properties Committee is working on the next 5 year Masterplan.
· The waterfront project is close to completion. Troop 6 is still completing the canoe storage area. The grounds around will need to be landscaped.
· We have had a United Methodist group pay a deposit for use of Camp FGL for 2017 for a two week period and we should net about $20,000.00 from this reservation.
Membership (Philip Wright):
· We have 106 elementary schools and have 94% scheduled for rallies/round-ups. 
· Our total traditional youth is 2512 as of right now compared to 2619 this time last year.
· We have 109 units.
· Our goal for 2016 is 4100 youth.
· Build an Adventure Day (B.A.D.) will be held Saturday, September 10th for our Boy Scouts to invite friends not in scouting to see what Camp FGL is all about. Activity area will be open for use!
Scout Reach (Philip Wright):
· Auburn Museum Post will be our newest Exploring Post. We should have 6 posts by year’s end.
· This year’s Whitney M. Young, Jr. Award Banquet will be held October 27th at Green Island Country Club. Honorees are Rodney Mahone, Waffle House and Ingeborg Wills.
· The first eagle from Scoutreach program will be recognized at the Whitney M. Young, Jr. Award Banquet.
Program (Ted Whealton):
· We had 15/49 in Council units attend Summer Camp 2016 compared to 12/48 in 2015, as well as 28 out of Council units for 2016 vs 25 from 2015. Summer Camp went well overall this year.
· Day Camp registrations were up for 3 of the 4 districts compared to 2015. Yellow Jacket was down 10 youth compared to 2015.
· Webelos Resident Camp was up from 59 participants in 2015 to 63 this year.
· We had a good turnout for the week-end Commissioners College Course. Debbi Lytle is doing a great job as our Training Chair.
·  Cub Scout and By Scout Advancements are both up compared to last year. 
· Service hours recorded to date are 8512 compared to 4528 in 2015.
New Business (Anthony Berger):
· Proposal to accept the Council Audit. * See Summary Section above for approval.
· Michael Hardin and Endowment Committee have looked into combining our Endowment holdings and placing them in the National BSA Assessment Management Group. *See Summary Section above for approval.
· Cub Scout Bobcat Bonanza will be held October 1, 2016 at Camp Pine Mountain. Purpose is to integrate new parents into the program and to get them familiar with camp. Cub Scout advancement recordings are not including the Bobcat badge in a lot of cases. This gives the youth a chance to earn the badge in a half-day event.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00P.M.

Respectfully submitted,		  Approved,
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